

The Annuitant

Newsletter of the Urbana-Champaign Chapter

State Universities Annuitants Association

Fall 2010

Survivor's Benefit Workshops

Due to the popularity of the Survivor's Benefit Workshops, the UIUC Chapter will host two free workshops to update and review the benefits and forms required by SURS to apply for and receive survivor's benefits when a SURS retiree passes away.

This program should be of benefit to SURS retirees and their spouses, families or other eligible survivors.

Due to limited space, reservations are required. To reserve space, call Walt Tousey, 351-6384 or Dennis Vidoni, 367-7053.

continued on page 3

STOP!
Please send us your email address!!!!
We want to expand our emailing list to keep you informed and reduce mailing costs!
Please send an email to suaa.ui@gmail.com with your first and last name.

Chapter Website: www.suaa-ui.org

State Website: www.suaa.org

Fall Meeting Sunday, October 17, 2010 I-Hotel & Convention Center Champaign, Illinois (corner of First Street and St. Mary's Road)

1:30 p.m. Social time, refreshments & conversations with friends 2:00 p.m. Brief business meeting;

2:15-3:30 p.m. Presentation with questions & answers following

Fall Chapter Meeting Features New SURS Director William E. Mabe Latest Update on Retiree E-mail Also to be Presented

The Fall Chapter meeting will be held on Sunday, October 17 at the I-Hotel (Corner of First Street and St. Mary's Road in Champaign). We will begin with a social gathering at 1:30 and a very short business meeting at 2:00 PM. The main presentation will begin at 2:15 PM.

The featured speaker will be Mr. William E. Mabe, who began his tenure as Executive Director of SURS on June 21, 2010. With more than 30 years of private and public sector professional experience, Mabe held a variety of roles with Nationwide Insurance for 25 years including executive roles as President and CEO of Nationwide Health Plans and VP and Senior VP operations positions in insurance and pension programs. In 2005 Mr. Mabe assumed leadership of the \$17 billion Ohio Bureau of Workers Compensation. He achieved a \$500 million improvement in the agency's bottom-line performance and dramatically improved its operating reserves. Most recently he has provided strategic consulting services to both private sector insurance companies and public pension plans. He is a graduate of The Ohio State University and Capital University Law School.

Mr. Mabe arrives at SURS at a point when assuring the system's fiscal health and the structure and support for critical benefit programs for both retired and current employees has never been more crucial, nor under greater stress. Join us to hear the new Executive Director's reactions to his first few months on the job and to get his perspectives on the array of issues which confront all public pension programs in Illinois.

The fall meeting will also give UIUC-SUAA executive committee members an opportunity to present the latest information on the project to create new e-mail systems and services across the entire UIUC campus. As one of the major cost-cutting responses to severe financial distress, the campus will consolidate more than 120

UIUC CHAPTER LEADERSHIP

(* Member of Executive Committee)

Officers:

Paul Dollins*
President
Robert Todd*
Vice President
Thomas F. Conry*
Secretary
Gerald D. Brighton
Treasurer

Committee Members: Benefits

Mary Beastall*
Stephen D'Arcy*
Walter Tousey
Dennis Vidoni
Communications
Gary Engelgau*

Carl Larson Heidi Rockwood* Legislative

Stephen K. Rugg* Helen Satterthwaite Richard M. Schoell*

Membership Mark Netter* Edith Terwilliger* Robert Todd*

Programs
Stephen K. Rugg*
Social/Arrangements
Virginia Waaler*

Others:

State Exec. Cmte.
Paul Dollins*
State Foundation
H. F. (Bill) Williamson
Past President
Mary Beastall*
Archivist
Vacant
Newsletter Editor
Heidi Rockwood*
Webmaster

Liaisons:

Liaison to Campus Athalia Hunt Liaison to Clark-Lindsey Helen Satterthwaite

Gary Engelgau*

CHAPTER PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Paul Dollins

Illinois and most of this nation is in the midst of a severe and long term recession, which many economists report to be the worst since The Great Depression. One of the consequences of this recession is that unemployment has sky rocketed, causing less income and less spending which diminishes corporate and business profits. Government at all levels has considerably less revenue and therefore most state supported government programs are reduced or eliminated.

This economic morass, combined with unsustainable fiscal policies for most of the last decade by Illinois political leadership, is responsible for a \$13 billion (projected) budget deficit for the current fiscal year. Decades long under-funding of the five state pension funds has caused a current \$80 billion under-funded liability.

The national media frequently reports the Illinois fiscal crisis as the worst in the nation. The cause of this crisis is that those government officials responsible for sound budgetary practices for years "kicked the can down the road" rather than balancing the budget and adequately funding the pension system. A secondary cause of the budgetary debt, obviously, is the long term recession with its painfully slow recovery.

This bleak economic outlook has resulted in a Chicago business and corporate organization blaming Illinois public pensions as a major cause of Illinois debt crisis. The *Chicago Tribune* and most regional print media (including the Champaign-Urbana *News Gazette*) have printed articles and editorials which described Illinois public pensions as "lucrative, gold-plated and overly generous". The media's basic message over fifteen months was that public pensions should be no better than that of the private sector, yet the media has never acknowledged in print the fact that Illinois public employees do not pay into Social Security and, therefore, either receive no Social Security or a reduced amount if covered under prior employment.

The"power of the press" obviously swayed public opinion in Illinois and the Illinois General Assembly, on March 24, 2010, without public hearings or input, passed SB1946 which created a new pension system for those newly hired after January 1, 2011. Employees hired after that date will be covered by Illinois version of the Federal Social Security Pension Plan. It will be comparable to, yet lack the portability of Social Security.

All members and all public employees should be aware that the group responsible for "wrecking" long-term quality pension systems may attempt to change the pension benefits of current employees for prospective service time. This change would require amending current pension laws.

A third and unfortunate long term consequence of the legislative actions on March 24, 2010 will be the damage to the ability of Illinois institutions of higher education to recruit and retain highly qualified employees. This downgrading of benefits could also very well diminish

President's Message continued from Page 2

the quality of Illinois education at all levels.

These are challenging times. The frequent and harsh criticism of public pensions has had a negative impact on the image of Illinois public employees. The response to these challenges will require a long-term, dedicated and collective effort by many organizations and individuals to right a "listing ship".

TREASURER'S REPORT For the year ended June 30, 2010

Gerald D. Brighton UIUC Chapter Treasurer

SUAA represents annuitants and employees of Illinois Universities and Colleges. The UIUC Chapter has no employees, only volunteers. Expenditures are carefully controlled by the Executive Committee. The central office in Springfield has four employees whose principal duties are membership and working to protect our retirement and survivor benefits. Of your \$30 annual dues, until 12/31/09, \$21 was for the State organization and \$9 for our Chapter. Starting in 2010, it is \$25 for the State and \$5 for our Chapter. For the year, the Chapter's share of dues was \$14, 429. Each dollar was used as follows:

Annuitant Newsletter (Fall and Spring issues)	\$0.41
Directors' expenses for meetings and travel	0.23
Letters to members and website	0.10
Office expenses & misc.	0.05
Added to reserves	0.21
Total	\$1.00

Fall Meeting, continued from Page 1

separate e-mail systems into a single new comprehensive central system. Timely action by UIUC-SUAA leaders has ensured that e-mail services for retirees will be addressed in this project, and that retirees are represented on the project steering team. We are grateful to Chancellor Robert Easter for his strong support in this effort.

And as always, the fall meeting will offer an opportunity to reconnect with friends and colleagues and to offer suggestions for additional ways in which UIUC-SUAA can serve its members. Join us on October 17!

Survivor's Benefit Workshops continued from Page 1

Each workshop session will be conducted by a SURS representative and will be approximately one hour in length depending on the number of questions. This will be an interactive meeting that will allow you to ask questions and receive answers directly from SURS staff.

This program should be of benefit to SURS retirees and their spouses, families or eligible survivors.

Choose one of the following dates:

When: **Tuesday November 9 or**

Thursday December 2, 2010

Time: 10:00 a.m. to 11 a.m.

Where: **Meeting Room at the State**

Universities Retirement System 1901 Fox Drive, Champaign

DUE TO LIMITED SPACE RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED. THERE IS NO FEE FOR THIS PROGRAM

To reserve your space call:

Walt Tousey 351-6384 Dennis Vidoni 367-7053

A waiting list will be developed if the number of registrants exceeds space, and additional workshops may be planned. Be prepared to leave a phone number or other contact information in case there is a change in the meeting date, venue or if additional workshops are scheduled.

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE

Rick Schoell and Steve Rugg

Illinois, like our nation, continues to be beset with enormous challenges. We are now likely facing the most severe financial crisis in out states history. This has manifest itself in many ways, not the least of which has been the underfunding of all Illinois pension systems, as well as our education system from K – Higher Education. Recent economic studies, including the Flash Index, published by the University of Illinois, Institute of Government and Public Affairs, predict a slow recovery for Illinois which is compounded by the deep national recession. As was reported in our last issue, it remains critical for the economic and social well being of our State that long term financial strategies be adopted which will produce fiscal stability followed by incremental investments in essential state programs which can be sustained over time.

During the recent spring session of the Illinois State Legislature little was done to address the State's financial predicament. HB 174, which was supported by the Responsible Budget Coalition, including SUAA, was passed by the Senate but was not acted upon by the House. This legislation calls for comprehensive tax reform while providing significant new funds for the higher education community and taking steps toward adequate funding of the state's liability to the State Universities Retirement System. It would also pay the health insurance coverage of University and college employees. When the General Assembly concluded its spring session only short term funding solutions were approved without addressing the long term structural revenue problem. With the fall elections rapidly approaching, it is unlikely that any further budget action is likely until the fall veto session or the new General Assembly convenes in January of 2011.

The spring legislative session also brought significant and unanticipated action affecting all state pension systems, including SURS. While the inability to tackle the budget issue remains

troubling, the action that was taken by the state with respect to pension reform legislation is equally alarming and may well have negative lasting economic consequences, particularly with respect to the attraction and retention of dedicated and qualified university and public employees.

The legislature passed and the Governor signed SB 1946, now P.A. 96-0889, which amends provisions in thirteen pension systems, including SURS. The new act creates benefit changes for anyone hired after January 1, 2011. Among the key changes are:

- Requires an employee to be 67 years of age with ten years of service in order to qualify for unreduced benefits
- Caps the salary used to determine benefits at \$106,800
- Bases benefits on the highest average salary earned during eight consecutive years of the last ten years of service
- Discontinues compounding the annual cost of living benefit increases. Increases will now be based on three per cent or one half of the consumer price index whichever is less.

SUAA and the UIUC chapter continue to communicate with members of the General Assembly and key state officials to increase awareness about the impact of these recent pension changes. SUAA's top priority remains, "Fighting the possible impairment of member benefits constitutes the defining issue for the maintenance and vitality of our organization." We also agree on the need for significant tax reform like HB 174 and continue to advocate strongly in this respect.

SUAA is presently conducting a survey of our

Legislative Update continued from Page 4

membership and public officials to identify our respective positions on such critical issues as:

- The need for tax reform and increasing state revenue
- Requiring retirees to pay for a portion of their insurance benefits and paying state income tax on their benefits
- General benefit and COLA calculation.

Additionally many editorials and organizations have also raised the issue as to whether the state constitution prevents the alteration of benefits. Recently the Civic Committee of Chicago has taken the position that the protection of employees' vested benefits under the state constitution does not prevent the alteration of benefits earned prospectively by current employees. SUAA continues to watch this issue closely.

Our state has the human and capital resources to be one of the great states in our nation. However we, as a state, must have the will to confront the budget and workforce challenges that can make us great again. As Winston Churchill said, "The price of Greatness is Responsibility." A solid financial base with the best and brightest university employees can enhance economic growth and opportunity by enabling us to take full advantage of today's expanding global economy through the development of new technologies with an educated and enlightened workforce. SUAA will continue its work in moving us forward and ensuring we have a pension system which retains and attracts top quality public employees and faculty.

State Universities Annuitants Association



217 East Monroe Street, Suite 100 Springfield, Illinois 62701 voice: 217.523.4040 fax: 217.523.4044

Email: suaa@suaa.org Website: www.suaa.org

REPORT ON BIG 10 RETIREES ASSOCIATION CONFERENCE Indiana University, August 20-22, 2010

H. F. (Bill) Williamson

The Big Ten Retirees Association was formed in 1992 with the purpose of holding annual meetings at which the member associations could exchange information about what benefits they receive from their universities and/or states; how these organizations serve their members; and the services that these organizations and their members provide their universities. The nineteenth annual meeting at Indiana University on August 20-22, 2010, was attended by one member of the Chapter's Executive Committee, H. F. Williamson. Nine of the eleven Big 10 Universities were represented with only Northwestern and Minnesota absent.

The meeting was well-planned by our hosts from the Indiana University Retirement Association (IURA) with a theme of "Play On: Retirement and the Arts." We were entertained by excellent performances from a number of distinguished current and retired members of the Indiana University faculty in theater and music. We also had extensive tours of some of the Arts Centers on campus. The keynote address was on "The Art of Aging: What the Late Works of Great Artists Teach about Aging Well", which complemented nicely the presentation by Art Kramer on "Maintaining a Healthy Mind and Brain" when we hosted this meeting in 2008.

One of the most valuable sessions at these meetings occurs Sunday morning when a representative of each Association reports on the activities of that group. The goal this year was to discuss arts-related programs that enhance the quality of life for retired faculty and staff at our universities. We rank well in terms of the facilities available, such as the Krannert Center for the Performing Arts and the Krannert Art Museum. There are some interesting programs at other campuses that we might consider trying here. The planning is already underway for the twentieth annual meeting at the University of Wisconsin next August.

REPORT ON THE SPRING 2010 MEETING

David Bechtel

The State Universities Annuitants Association - Urbana-Champaign Chapter was most pleased to welcome Stanley O. Ikenberry, President of the University of Illinois, as our Spring meeting speaker. The meeting, held on Sunday, April 25, 2010 at the beautiful I Hotel & Convention Center was well-attended by a very attentive assemblage that was most interested in hearing from our much respected leader of the University.

These are troubled times for the University of Illinois. One can not recite all the issues that are of concern. We were encouraged, in the midst of this difficulty, to have had Stan Ikenberry agree to serve in an interim capacity to help deal with the myriad of problems until new permanent leadership was selected by a newly constituted Board of Trustees. The University is most fortunate to have someone with President Ikenberry's integrity and expertise to help accommodate the troubled times.

Dr. Ikenberry shared his impressions about the historic occurrences that had taken place over the past year and his view of the state of the University and the challenges ahead.

President Ikenberry recounted that this budget crisis has been developing for years. He said the financial instability of the State will get worse with each year as long as the State government is unable or unwilling to address the core issues.

He observed, at the time of the meeting, that the State was in arrears to the University for 440 million dollars. He anticipated that the amount owed to the U of I could be as high as \$600 million by the end of the year.

Both a tax increase and belt tightening will be necessary to begin to face the crisis.

With regard to pensions, he observed:

- Pension benefits for those already retired are safe and are guaranteed by the State constitution.
- New employee benefits can and will be altered significantly. There will, however, be very little short term impact on the budget crisis and the University will have problems with the recruitment of new faculty and staff.
- A "gray" area is the potential changes in future benefits earned by those currently employed, and such changes will, likely, be subject to legal interpretation.

Succinctly, he stated that, "The economic vitality and social stability of the State are hanging in the balance."

During the question and answer period, he imparted:

- That it was his belief that there would be higher co-payments in healthcare for SURS retirees.
- State appropriations for the University from the State are down \$160 million from 6 years ago, a cut of 20%, not including the \$400,000,000 it is owed this year.
- To replace, totally, State appropriations, the University would need an additional endowment of \$15 Billion. Thus, we will continue to be, at least partially, dependant on State funds.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT

The Membership Committee

As of July 31, 2010 our chapter membership totaled 2,002, representing a decline of 11 members from the same time last year. Of the total 1,376 members pay their dues via the SURS dues deduction method, and the remaining 626 make their annual payment by check. The dues are the same, \$30 per year, regardless of payment method, but the dues deduction method benefits SUAA by keeping costs down. Moreover, it is a convenience to members by making renewal automatic. All members who are retirees are encouraged to opt to have their dues deducted at their next renewal. Unfortunately, members who are current University employees still cannot have their dues deducted from their paychecks at this time.

We also wish to point out that while our organization's membership is substantial, it still represents only a little more than 25% of all UIUC retirees who receive benefits from SURS and are eligible to join.

As a matter of information, this issue of *The Annuitant* is sent only to current members and recent retirees. (The spring edition is sent to all UIUC retirees and currently employed SUAA members.) So please inform fellow retirees and current employees about the October 17, 2010 Fall Meeting at the I-Hotel, and invite them to come. We hope to see all of you there.



COMMUNICATIONS

Gary Engelgau

The Communications Committee is working hard to increase the visibility of our Chapter in an attempt to encourage more membership by persons who are in the State Universities Retirement (SURS) system, either as current recipients of, or those paying into SURS for future receipt of, a retirement annuity and benefits. Members, working together as part of the statewide organization, can be part of the effort to assure our retirement benefits are protected as the State of Illinois faces unprecedented fiscal problems. Advocacy is essential.

We hope to bring you more information about legislative actions and other issues regarding retirement through this publication and our web site: www.suaa.ui.org. We also will be working more with *Inside Illinois* both through advertising and, hopefully, more articles dealing with retirement.

Because *Inside Illinois* does carry similar information, we plan to delete In Memoriam in future issues of *The Annuitant* if a volunteer to collect the data is not identified. We also plan to discontinue the list of members in the Spring issue and, instead, have this listing on our web site. Dropping these listings will reduce publication costs which will help offset the additional advertisements in *Inside Illinois*. If you are particularly interested in either of these continuing, we do want to hear from you by mail, or email, to the Chapter. If we are to continue In Memoriam, we will need volunteer assistance to gather the information.

Other plans are to participate in the fall All Employee Expo in October and attempt other contacts with current employees, and recent retirees. We hope to increase our contacts with members using email, so please assure we have your email address by emailing it to us at: suaa-ui@gmail.com. We have all been part of an

Communications Committee, continued from Page 7

excellent institution known as the University of Illinois. Let us do what we can to assure it remains such, and continues to be recognized as such.

Keep Up With Your Colleagues

Please help us keep updated on your post-retirement activities! Do you have interesting hobbies or activities? The Communications Committee would like to add columns on post-retirement activities to the newsletter and web page. If you participate in interesting activities, and would be interested in being highlighted in future communications, please contact Heidi Rockwood at rockwood@uillinois.edu to set up a time for a short interview.

Contact information:

SUAA-UIUC Chapter

346 Henry Administration Bldg. Urbana, IL 61801-3689 Email: <u>suaa.ui@gmail.com</u>

State Office State Universities Annuitants Association

217 East Monroe Steet Suite 100 Springfield, IL 62701 E-mail: suaa@suaa.org

SUAA Foundation

217 East Monroe Steet
Suite 100
Springfield, IL 62701
E-mail: suaafoundation@gmail.com

SUAAction

PO Box 1770 Springfield, IL 62705 E-mail: suaaction@gmail.com

Interested in helping your Chapter?

SUAA UIUC Chapter is looking for volunteers:

- Collection of *In Memoriam* information from various news sources
- Assisting with membership drives (especially among current employees)
- Newsletter Editor
- Archivist
- Other ideas?

Return the form on page 11 or send an email to suaa.ui@gmail to volunteer your time or services.

IN MEMORIAM

As a service to readers, The Annuitant publishes a listing of deceased employees and annuitants taken from the *Inside Illinois* issues as well as from other print sources and notification from family members. The following listing gives the name, the date of death, and the age at date of death (when known) for those individuals whose death notices appeared between February 16, 2010 and August 15, 2010.

Due to increased privacy restrictions and the lack of public information in many obituary notices, this list is difficult to develop.

Regrettably, in future issues the list may be less comprehensive or may not appear if no volunteer is available to assist in the preparation.

In Memoriam continued from Page 8

Adams, Roger L., 66, 7/9/10 Andrews, A. M., 83, 4/17/10 Andrews, Charles B., 82, 5/26/10 Arnote, R. Wayne, 89, 7/16/10 Ayad, Mahomoud Abdul-Ghani, 61, 2/21/10 Beckler, Henrietta, 70, 3/12/10 Begian, Harry, 89, 7/26/10 Bradley, Bruce W., 56, 3/20/10 Brashers, Dale E., 50, 7/5/10 Brightbill, Raphaline, 92, 2/27/10 Broderick, Joseph, 71, 3/19/10 Brown, Rosemary L., 79, 5/19/10 Brown, William, 59, 8/11/10 Burns, Hazel L., 94, 7/24/10 Buttitta, John J., Jr., 61, 6/17/10 Casey, Michael E., 75, 4/22/10 Clodfelter, Lois L., 81, 3/21/10 Cosgrove, Violet M., 89, 6/8/10 Cureton, Portia M., 93, 3/18/10 Curtis, Stanley E., 68, 4/25/10 Daugherty, Marguerite, 88, 5/24/10 Day, Frances M., 2/20/10 DeLay, Herbert C., Jr., 73, 7/24/10 Dickerson, Donald R., 85, 5/1/10 Dillavou, Maryann, 66, 5/23/10 Dittman, Betty J., 80, 6/12/10 Edwards, Lloyd V., 81, 8/5/10 Eriksen, Garnita J., 88, 4/10/10 Farmer, Winifred K., 99, 5/3/10 Farris, Fay J., 80, 5/28/10 Fellmann, Jerome D., 83, 5/29/10 Fopay, Betty J., 85, 5/26/10 Foster, David C., 83, 3/2/10 Gifford, Mabel R., 91, 3/27/10 Good, Joan A., 77, 5/22/10 Gream, Dorothy M., 70, 7/17/10 Guiher, John K., 93, 4/3/10 Hanson, Walter E., 98, 4/4/10 Harris, Marjorie M., 83, 4/18/10 Henss, Donald A., 79, 6/12/10 Herbsleb, Phyllis M., 77, 4/12/10 Hill, Steven P., 74, 6/20/10 Hockersmith, Russel, 78, 8/13/10 Hoffman, John L., 80, 4/16/10 Holbrook, Hilary T., 54, 6/30/10 Hoover, Peggy H., 87, 6/1/10 Hurt, James R., 76, 6/16/10 Ireland, Herbert O., 90, 6/3/10 Jackson, E. Atlee, 3/9/10 Jackson, Marie, 7/10/10 Jamieson, Viola S., 78, 6/20/10 Jarboe, Mildred C., 91, 6/14/10 Lanter, George H., 59, 4/15/10 Leach, James L., Jr., 92, 8/4/10

Lotz, Heinrich P., 75, 3/19/10 MacDonald, Mary J., 84, 3/1/10 Marr, Kathlyn M., 78, 8/9/10 McClendon, Mary E., 82, 7/21/10 McKinney, Donald C., Sr., 81, 6/21/10 Messman, Wayne W., 82, 6/20/10 Miller, Bruce D., 74, 2/23/10 Moore, Paul D., Jr., 78, 3/26/10 Moran, Alice B., 86, 4/3/10 Nadeau, Frances E., 93, 6/22/10 Olver, Elwood F., 87, 2/23/10 Orcutt, Charles E., 79, 8/7/10 Orr, Robin A., 54, 5/13/10 Parvin, Charles O., 91, 5/14/10 Patterson, Linda J., 58, 3/1/10 Rennels, Helen M., 91, 5/28/10 Riegel, Paul S., 73, 2/27/10 Rollins, William J., 87, 6/2/10 Romans, John R., 77 Ross, Carol S., 75, 8/7/10 Rubinson, Laurna F., 1/1/10 Russell, Roger W., 83, 8/9/10 Sanderson, Janet F., 54, 7/18/10 Schoenoff, Jon F., 53, 7/19/10 Seifert, Neva M., 99, 2/17/10 Sentman, Lee H., III, 3/20/10 Shepeard, Britheller C., 71, 3/8/10 Shurtleff, Malcolm C., 87, 5/29/10 Skinner, Cindee M., 52, 6/6/10 Skinner, James M., 65, 6/29/10 Slade, Ruby M., 83, 4/6/10 Smith, Amelie J., 88, 6/12/10 Smith, Mary Claire, 79, 2/20/10 Smith, Stanley G., 78, 6/1/10 Storm, Robert R., 94, 2/19/10 Stout, Dale C., 74, 2/13/10 Stratton, Genevieve R., 82, 5/7/10 Summers, Neva L., 71, 7/19/10 Thom, Elizabeth, 87, 2/24/10 Tinberg, Eileen H., 96, 4/28/10 Trammel, Sagie, 87, 4/7/10 Trees, Lealan W., 87, 8/9/10 Valentine, Lenore A., 87, 8/8/10 Vattano, Anthony J., 83, 4/26/10 Vaughan, Irene F., 81, 6/28/10 von Neumann, Alice W., 81, 8/10/10 Walters, Ellen M., 86, 7/7/10 Wardlow, Phyllis A., 61, 5/24/10 Warwick, Charles E., Sr., 83, 2/26/10 Wilcock, Josephine L., 86, 5/8/10 Wise, Kenneth D., 83, 6/4/10 Wood, Mary M., 91, 6/12/10 Young, Helen P., 81, 5/30/10 Young, Mildred, 90, 5/3/10

Subscribing to "Inside Illinois"

Inside Illinois, a newspaper prepared by the UIUC campus, is generally published twice a month. It is distributed free to faculty, staff and students on the UIUC campus. It can also be mailed to UIUC annuitants who are SUAA members. This service is intended to meet the needs of annuitants who are interested in campus news and happenings. There is now no charge for this service as long as SUAA membership dues are kept current. Please note that Inside Illinois issues are mailed via bulk mail, and thus the newspaper is often received a week or longer after being issued.

Dues Deduct and Single Cash Payment members receiving a home subscription to *Inside Illinois* will continue to receive a complimentary subscription as long as they keep the UIUC Chapter informed of their correct addresses and as long as Chapter resources allow. Those SUAA members who are not receiving a mailed copy and would like to do so should complete the Initial Subscription Form below and mail the form to the SUAA-UIUC Chapter address on the form. A few members have indicated that they wish to cancel their subscriptions. To do so, email suaa.ui@gmail.

possible aft	his form for an initial ster the form is received	cription Form for UIUC "Inside Illinois" New Subscription to Inside Illinois. A new subscription to Illinois. A new subscription t	cription begins as soon as ship dues are kept current.
Name	(Last)	(First)	(M.I.)
ADDRESS_	(Number)	(Street Name)	(Apt. #)
_	(City)	(State)	(Full 9 digit Zip Code)
-	(Email address)		

Let Us Hear From You		
Please send us you as well.	or suggestions, ideas about issues we should be addressing, and stories about you	
	 	
Three specific requ	uests for information:	
1. What benefit/s	ervice would you most like to the campus (not SURS) to provide to retirees?	
		
		
2. Your interest in	serving on committee (s).	
3. If your name or	address has changed, please let us know.	
Name, Address & I	Email (optional unless you have moved, responded to Q2 or posed a question requiring a response)	
		
Please return to:		
	University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign SUAA-UIUC Chapter	
	364 Henry Administration Building, MC-346	
	506 S. Wright St. Urbana, IL 61801-3689	

University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign SUAA-UIUC Chapter 364 Henry Administration Building, MC-346 506 S. Wright St. Urbana, IL 61801-3689

NON-PROFIT ORG.

US POSTAGE

PAID

PERMIT NO. 75

CHAMPAIGN, IL

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED